

Box 1240, Selinsgrove, Pa. 17870

December 15, 1968

Mr. S. R. Morss R-3 Bradford, Mass 01830

Dear Mr. Morss:

Reference: Your report of December 8, 1968.

You did indeed receive our station on the above date per your log from 516:30 to 538AM on the above mentioned date! I was surprised to hear from you in the Bay State. As you know, local channels are good for about 15 to 30 miles in the best of conditions. Other co-channel stations make even this short distance sometimes shorter.

By way of explanation, you were listening to our annual equipment tests as required by the FCC. Since I found an extra 8 DB pad in my circuit, this test was well worth the time spent.

Hoping you enjoy the best of the holiday season, I remain,

Sincerely yours,

HUGH J. WILLIAM Chief Engineer